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  After a 28 year 
association with Cal Poly,  
Dr. Linda H. Halisky will step down as 
dean and return to the English 
Department to teach.  She has served as 
the College of Liberal Arts Dean since 
2004 and will continue in this role until a 
successor is named this summer.   
   Halisky brought consistent leadership 
to the college and helped it to become a 
comprehensive liberal arts college with 
18 majors, 31 minors and four graduate 
programs. 
   Prior to accepting her assignment as 
dean, Halisky served as the director of 
Cal Poly’s International Education 
Program from 2002-2004, and as the 
director of the Cal Poly London Study 
program from 2002-2005.  

January Luncheon and Program | Jan. 12 
Featuring Dr. Linda Halisky | Dean, College of Liberal Arts at Cal Poly 
 

    Halisky has received many honors and 
distinctions throughout her career 
including the 1990-91 Cal Poly 
Distinguished Teaching Award, the 2004-
2005 Cuesta College Woman’s Forum 
“Women of Distinction,” and the  
Cal Poly President’s Diversity Award 
establishing the First Generation 
Initiative in the CLA. 
   Continuing the theme of “Bridging the 
Past with the Present” we are pleased 
that the dean has accepted our 
invitation to be our guest speaker at the 
Jan. 12 luncheon meeting of the  
Cal Poly Retired Faculty and Staff.  
   Throughout her tenure at Cal Poly she 
has witnessed and participated in a 
number of transitions on a variety of 
levels and fronts.  She has also played a 
significant role in the advocacy of  
liberal arts at Cal Poly, a unique 
challenge on a polytechnic campus.   
   Halisky will be sharing her thoughts 
and reflections on her many experiences 
at Cal Poly and what she may see on its 
horizon.  Please plan to join your 
colleagues on Jan. 12, 11:30 a.m., 
Performing Arts Center, Main Lobby. 

Cost: $16 at door 
Reservations required by noon on Thursday, January 5 

RSVP to Gail Simmons at gsimmons@calpoly.edu or 462-9148 
 

 

mailto:gsimmons@calpoly.edu
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Dr. Koob began our 
theme of  

 “Bridging Cal Poly’s 
Past with the Future”  

as our featured speaker 
in November. 

Dr. Koob is shown 
above with  

Vice President  
Rich Equinoa and 

President Joe Sabol. 

Connie Breazeale (Home Economics) enjoys gardening, traveling and cooking. 

Carol Brookshire (Research and Graduate Programs) moved to Los Angeles in 2005 
and now volunteers at the Natural History Museum and with the Stray Cat Alliance.  
She also enjoys traveling, gardening, tending cats, as well as visiting family and 
friends. 
 
Elizabeth Dickens (Spouse - Arch & Environmental Design) lives in a retirement 
home in Freeland, Wash., which is an island in Puget Sound. Her family also lives on 
the island. Her husband James passed away in 2007. 
 
Richard K. Dickey (Electrical Engineering) serves as an expert witness, supports 
bicycle rides as an emergency communications liaison, and participates in hand bell 
and vocal choirs. 
 
Marilyn Hatfield (Biological Sciences) enjoys attending the meetings to see old 
friends and hear interesting talks. 
 
Leon Magur (Physics) enjoys living in a retirement community in Tempe, Ariz. 
 
Max Riedlsperger (History) is learning to play respectable golf. He also gardens and 
raises fruit, vegetables and roses. Max attends his grandchildren’s baseball, soccer, 
swimming and basketball events. He also finds to travel to the Greek and Turkish 
coasts, as well as New York City and upstate New York, Maine, and the Canadian 
Maritimes. In February 2011, Max lectured at the College of the Desert as part of 
their “Great Decisions” series on “Contemporary Germany.” 
 
Lois Alexander Stadt (Library) attends graduation ceremonies of grandchildren, as 
well as Nebraska football games. She and her late husband Ed recently spent a week 
in Whistler, B.C. Canada. 
 
Judy Tyner (Academic Affairs) spends time writing, traveling, conferencing and 
researching Civil War topics. 
 

Who, What, When and Where 
 

James C. Daly (Statistics) passed in early December. “Dr. D”, as he was known to his 
students, served as chair of Statistics for two terms beginning in 1984. He retired in 
2005 but continued to teach part time until 2009. 
 
Unny Menon (Industrial Manufacturing Engineering) died in early November. 
During his time at Cal Poly from 1978 to 2011, Unny served as professor, chair of 
IME and of the Academic Senate, as well as Associate Dean of Engineering. 
 

Friends Noted in Passing 
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Joe Sabol 
President 
jsabol@calpoly.edu 
544-1056 
 
Richard Equinoa 
VP and Scholarship Chair 
requinoa@calpoly.edu 
544-0250 
 
Gail Simmons 
Treasurer and Membership  
gsimmons@calpoly.edu 
462-9148 
 
Valerie Barboza 
Newsletter Editor 
val_barboza@yahoo.com 
772-7168 
 

Retired Faculty and Staff Club Officers 
 

Stay up-to-date with fellow retirees by filling out this application today. 
To pay annual dues for 2011-2012, enclose your $10.00 check payable to the Cal Poly RF&SC. For a Life Membership, 
make your $250 check payable to the Cal Poly Foundation. The entire $250 will be put into our scholarship endowment. 
Dues are from July 1, 2011, through June 30, 2012.  
If you have questions about your dues, please call Gail Simmons at 462-9148.  
Please print clearly and mention the department or unit from which you retired.  
Name_________________________________________ Spouse's name______________________________________ 
Phone_____________________Address________________________________________________________________  
City ______________________State_____ Zip ____________  
E-mail address (if you use one) ____________________________________________________  
___Check here if you do not have e-mail and need to have the newsletter mailed to you.  
Year you began at Cal Poly ___________Position/Department______________________________________________  
Faculty______ Staff______ Year retired ___________ Date today____________  
Please share some of what you are doing in retirement.  
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________  
Mail this form and your check to Gail Simmons, 4615 San Vicente Avenue, Atascadero, CA 93422.  
 
News items may be sent to Valerie Barboza at: val_barboza@yahoo.com or to 2485 Elm Ave., Morro Bay, CA 93442 
 

Dues and News Forms 
 

Officer Team 2010 

 

Carolyn Jones  
Secretary  
cjones@calpoly.edu 
 
Harry Sharp 
Past President 
hsharp@charter.net 
544-8342 
 
Don Morris 
Membership Enhancement 
dmmorris@calpoly.edu 
 
Jenny Gann and Eileen Amaral 
University Advancement 
jhgann@calpoly.edu 
eamaral@calpoly.edu 
756-5508 

 
 

mailto:cjones@calpoly.edu
mailto:jhgann@calpoly.edu
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Alexander, William* 
Amaral, Al* 
Anderson, Russ 12 
Andrews, Charles 12 
Armentrout, Doris* 
Atlee, Charles * 
Bachino, Mary* 
Balasubramanian, K.N.* 
Baldwin, Sharon * 
Barboza, Val* 
Behman, Sara * 
Bergthold, Fred 12 
Bertrando, Luther 
Bethel Walt* 
Bierly, Lee * 
Biezad, Daniel* 
Bostrom Robert * 
Bongio, Enrico 
Brady, Mary 
Breazeale, Connie 
Brookshire, Carol* 
Brown, Johanna* 
Brown, Lois 13 
Brown, William* 
Buccola, Vic  
Burt, Wallace 13 
Cameron, Rosemary 14 
Carnegie, Ed 
Carter, Lark * 
Casey, Glen 
Chandler, Everett &   
   Arlene * 
Ciesielski, Barbara* 
Cirone, Joan 12 
Coats, Don * 
Connely, John 12 
Cosslett, Betty  
Cota, Harold* 
Daly, James* 
Deaton, Len * 
Degnan, Jean 
DeKleine, Arthur  
DeLey, Warren* 
Dettloff, Erland 
Devore, Jay * 
Dickens, Elizabeth 
Dickey, Richard 
Dingus, Del* 
Duarte, Arthur * 
Eastham, George * 
Edmisten, John * 

Dues Paid           July 1, 2011 – June 30, 2012 | * life member 
 

  

Eltzroth, Tom 
Equinoa, Richard *  
Ericson, Jon* 
Esmon, Faye  
Eyler, Mary * 
Fabricius, Eugene 
Fierstine, Harry & Arline* 
Fox, Frank *  
Frey, Winton * 
Gaskin, Timothy * 
Genereux, Douglas * 
Gerard, Douglas * 
Gersten, Roy * 
Glass, Joe* 
Glassmeyer, Sonja * 
Glidden, Wally* 
Gold, Mary Ellen  
Gordon, Raymond* 
Gowgani, George * 
Graham, Priscilla  
Graves, Dorothy  
Gurnee, Meri Kay * 
Haile, Allen* 
Hale, Tom & Ruth * 
Halsey, Ruth 11 
Harden, Dorothy 11 
Harmon-Elliott, Adelaide T. 14 
Harrison, Bina 14 
Hauser, Raymond * 
Herlihy, Jack * 
Hollstien, Roy * 
Holz, Alan* 
Hood, Myron* 
Hoover, Robert L.*  
Hsu, John * 
Hutchinson, James 12 
Iglesias,Esther 
Jacobi, Annelie 15 
Jenkins, Starr * 
Johnson, Elmer* 
Johnson, Richard F.* 
Jones, Carolyn 12 
Jones, Jack B. * 
Keif, Rod 12 
Kennedy, Mary* 
Kennelly, Teddi * 
Kirkpatrick, Dorothy,12 
Kresja, Richard* 
Krishnan, Ramasubramanian* 
Kuhlenschmidt, Sharon* 

Kuhnes, Jean 11 
Lackore, Dale * 
Landreth, James * 
Lau, James * 
Lebens, Frank * 
Lewis, George* 
Lindvall, John* 
Little, Clay 
Loh, Larry  
Long, Diane 
Loper, Willard * 
Mach, George * 
Magur, Leon 12 
Maksoudian, Y. Leon * 
McCaw, Altha * 
McCorkle, Bob * 
McIlwain, Ruth  
McIntire, Robert 
McNeely, George * 
McRobbie, Mac* 
Menon, Unny  
Michaud, Bill* 
Michel, Clem* 
Milburn, Viola* 
Morey, Kris 13 
Morris, Don * 
Mossberg, Mildred 14 
Mulder, Tahoma* 
Murray, G.T.13 
Neelands, James 12 
Nuncio, Stella 12 
Ochs, Nancy 
O’Connor, Eugene* 
O’Keefe, Tim 12 
Patterson, Kathryn * 
Pellaton, Evelyn * 
Perryman-Snow, Elizabeth * 
Peterson, Gerry * 
Plumb, Timothy* 
Punches, Gerald 
Quinlan, Charles 14 
Rathbun, Larry* 
Reagan, Evelyn 
Regan, Ron* 
Rich, Marjorie  
Riedlsperger, Max 
Riener, Kenneth* 
Rogalla, Connie* 
Rogers, Joh * 
Rogers, Rolf 12 
 

Rosenfield, Stan * 
Rosenthal, Bianca* 
Rosburgh, Betty  
Saam, Pat 
Sabol, Joe* 
Salo, Glenn * 
Scales, Harry H. 21 
Schaffner, David* 
Schoepf, Byrle * 
Schwartz, Ken* 
Shaffer, Pauline 
Sharp, Harry Jr.* 
Simmons, Gail 
Smith, Elinor * 
Sorensen, L. Robert * 
Souza, Jeanne 
Stadt, Edward/Lois 
Stansfield, William* 
Starkey, Gene* 
Stebbins, Michael* 
Stier, Walter 
Stoffel, Edward 
Story, Elisa* 
Suhr, Moon Ja Minn * 
Takken, Meredith* 
Tarwater, Thomas * 
Terry, Brad 12 
Thurmond, William* 
Toma, Yvonne * 
Toone, Marjorie* 
Troy, Bernie * 
Truex, Joseph 
Tyner, Judy 
Van Wyngaarden* 
Vollmer, Howard * 
Voss, Carolyn * 
Waddell, Joseph* 
Wall, Matt* 
Wallace, William Carl* 
Walters, Dirk* 
Warren, Dick  
Waterbury, Archie* 
Wheatley, Patrick & Jo Ann* 
Webb, James 
Wiley, J. Barron * 
Wilson, Malcom* 
Wolf, Harry* 
Wordeman, Gaynelle* 
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Please accept my donation to the Cal Poly Retired Faculty and Staff Scholarship 
Fund. Remember a $250 donation enables you to become a life member of the Cal 
Poly Retired Faculty and Staff Club. You may also wish to make a donation in honor 
or in memory of someone.  
 
Enclosed is my contribution of:  
____$1,000 _____ $500 _____ $250 _____ $100 _____ $50 _____ $______ 
 
Name/s____________________________________________________________  
 
Street______________________________________Telephone_______________  
 
City__________________________State______________Zip Code____________  
Donation in Honor of 
___________________________________________________________________  
Donation in Memory of 
___________________________________________________________________ 
 
Make check payable to “Cal Poly” and mail to: 
Jenny H. Gann 
Advancement Programs, University Advancement, Cal Poly 
San Luis Obispo, CA 93407-0444 

Centennial Scholarship 
 

We’re on the Web! 
See us at: 

www.cpretirees.org 

 
 

RETIRED FACULTY & STAFF 
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